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Troop 243 Outings & Activities – September is always a big time for Troop 243 because we prepare and host our open house meetings and camp out.  Please let anyone you know who might be interested in scouting that this is the time to check it out.  We also have a couple of Eagle projects in the works by both Jonathan Stuecker and Kevin Tobin.  Our Open House troop meeting is on September 16th, with our open house camp out scheduled for the weekend of September 19th.  The month ends with our normal leadership meetings.    
Troop and Patrol Meetings on Wednesdays - All are welcome.  Scouts in Field/Class A uniforms are expected for all troop meetings while class B uniforms are ok for patrol meetings.  Except where noted, all meetings are held at St. Barnabas.  SERVICE PATROLS should arrive 15 minutes early to set up for the meeting.

September 2nd, 7:00 PM – Troop Meeting @ Scout Skills - Lashings – Service Patrol is Danger
September 9th, 7:00 PM – Patrol Meetings @ open house Prep – No Service Patrol 
September 16th, 7:00 PM – Troop Open House Meeting – Service Patrol is Nuclear Squirrels
September 23rd, 7:00 PM – Troop Meeting @ Cooking Merit Badge – Service Patrol is Phantom

September 30th, 7:00 PM – Troop Meeting @ Cooking Merit Badge – Service Patrol is Tiki
Open House – This is the month that our scouts show off for other potential scouts.  There will be cooking, fire safety, tent building etc.  Anyone interested in Boy Scouting Troop 243 style should stop by.  If you are just curious about what all the fuss is about, stop on by!  
Eagle Projects – Jonathan Stuecker will do part 2 of his Eagle project at 9:00 on September 12th.  Kevin Tobin will begin his Eagle project on September 26th at 8:00.  These are great opportunities to help a fellow scout and demonstrate your commitment to the Eagle path while hopefully encouraging folks to come out and help you with your own in the future!  Day Springs and Creasy Mahan Nature Reserve both continue to benefit from Troop 243’s Eagle Scout projects.
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Iron Skillet Cook-off – At the end of August, we hosted our annual iron skillet cook-off.    Each patrol is given the same ingredients with which they are supposed to prepare dinner.  Points are given for presentation, flavor, cooking safety and teamwork.  To the right here is a picture of this year’s winners, the Legacy Patrol.  In a close second is our newest patrol, Combat Spartans, with a limited amount of team cooking under their belts.  Congrats to both of these patrols for demonstrating leadership and teamwork!

Miscellaneous – Introduction to Outdoor Leadership is a class that is required of all Assistant Scout Masters by Lincoln Heritage Council.  LHC is hosting this training this month on Sept. 25th and 26th at Camp Crooked Creek.   They will also host Wilderness Remote First Aid/AED training at Tunnel Mill the same weekend.  Troop 243 will reimburse all leaders after they take these training classes.
Troop Leadership Meetings – The leadership meetings for September include Troop Leadership Training at 2:00 Sunday September 27th with the PLC following the training at 4:00. The adult leaders will have their 2 meetings from 7-9 in the annex on September 28th.    

Fun! 
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Tyler adds a moms pin to his mom’s ribbon.


<<<<





Very Respectful Flag Retirement during the Court of Honor





In August we had several occasions for fun.  First we have pictures related to the Florida Keys Seabase trip during which SCUBA was a constant activity!  After that are Pics from the celebration of Troop 243’s 46th year of serving boys from all over the community.    





Preparing to Dive





The Boat From Which They Dove





Zach Swears in his ASPLs


<<<<





Was there some fun in January?  Yeeees.  I will include here the words of Mr. Early.


“Even though I am sure that someday people will sing folk songs about the mighty deeds of Troop 243 I wanted to make sure these guys were recognized. At Klondike Derby in January we came in first place in 3 of the ten completions. Overall time we came in third of 21 patrols. We made two patrols from our existing ones. The youngest guys in the Blitzkrieg Patrol boiled water in a pot and a fire started without matches in 1 minute 34 seconds as well as being the only group to identify and treat hypothermia in their scenario. They came in 6th overall of 21 patrols. The other patrol (the Vampire Teddy Bears) won two of the ten events with the “Camp Confusion” scenario and the Knots competition. It was a great weekend and the guys are looking forward to doing even better next year. The adults enjoyed an amazing meal prepared by Mr. Hamilton and stayed warm in the cabin with the help of Mr. Botner’s fire stoking expertise. Additionally as an impartial observer (kind of) it seems like the emphasis on Scout Skills during the Administration of Kenneth Botner, SPL, really paid off. Congrats again guys!”





Below is a picture of our boys who successfully completed the religious awards programs this year.  Also of note, Fr. Bill Burkes of St. Pius was awarded the St. George award.  Congrats to our boys and thanks to Fr. Bill for his commitment to the future of the church.








